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February 20, 2025 
 
Friday, February 28  SD 43 Professional Development Day – School Closed for Students 
Thursday, March 6  PAC Hot Lunch – Subway 
    PAC Meeting – 7:00 pm in the library 
Friday, March 7  Frozen Yogurty Treat day 
 
Please regularly check the school website for calendar and event updates. 

 
Pink Shirt Day: Stand Up Against Bullying 
 
Every year, on Pink Shirt Day, people across the world come together to 
show kindness, support, and stand up against bullying. This special day is 
celebrated by wearing pink shirts to remind everyone how important it is 
to be kind and respectful to others. 
Pink Shirt Day started in Canada in 2007, when two high school students, 
David Shepherd and Travis Price, wanted to support a younger student 
who was being bullied for wearing a pink shirt. They took action by 
organizing their classmates to wear pink to school in solidarity. The 
message was clear: bullying is not okay, and we should treat everyone 
with kindness and respect. 
This year, Pink Shirt Day will be celebrated on February 26th. It's a great 
time to talk about how we can make our schools and communities safer 
and happier for everyone. Here are a few ways we can all help stop 
bullying: 

• Be a Friend: If you see someone being left out, invite them to play 
or talk with you. 

• Speak Up: If you see bullying happening, tell a teacher or adult, or 
ask the person who is being bullied if they’re okay. 

• Be Kind Online: Bullying doesn’t just happen at school. Always be 
kind and respectful on social media. 

• Treat Everyone Equally: It’s important to accept and celebrate 
differences, whether it's a person's appearance, culture, or 
interests. 

Remember, when we all work together and show kindness, we can make the world a better place for 
everyone. Let’s wear our pink shirts on February 26th and make this Pink Shirt Day a special day to 
remember. 
 

 
Pro-D Day – Next Friday, February 28 
 
A reminder that next Friday, February 28th, is a Professional Development Day  
throughout School District 43. All schools are closed for students during this 
district-wide Pro-D day. 
 
 

http://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/coquitlamriver


 

 
Whoa, Rover! 
 
Not to be too graphic, but two out of three days 
this week have started on a…ahem…crappy…note 
when we’ve had to clear away the…um…after 
effects…of four-legged family members from 
morning drop off. And yes, we didn’t need to call in 
the canine CSI team to figure out the timeline of the 
unpleasant deposits were recent vintage, i.e., 
during the morning student delivery.  
 
Technically, city by-laws prohibit dogs on school 
grounds during school hours, which we have 
always looked the other on since it gives our furry 
friends a walk when bringing kids to and from 
school. But please pick up after them. Our kids are 
playing here and we don’t need them stepping in 
your dog’s belongings. And while we’re at it…please bag up and take it with you – don’t put it in the 
‘recycling’ bin. It may seem like it goes with cardboard, but the fines we have to pay come right out of our 
school supplies budget!  
 
Thanks for helping to keep our grounds clean! 
 
 
Save the Date – Spring Concert 
Mark you calendars for Thursday, March 13th – one month from today! – for our annual spring concert. 

We’re planning two performances, one at 1:15 in the afternoon, the other 
at 6:00 pm in the evening.  
 
Blue and green will be the colours of choice for our water themed musical 
numbers, under the direction of Mrs. Messam. Please check your class 
emails for surveys from teachers to let us know if your student will be 
unable to make the performances, so Mrs. Messam can plan accordingly.  
 
More information to come.  
 
 
 
 

 
Slow your roll…and right turn only! 
You may have noticed our friends from the Speed Awareness Unit in front of the school today, reminding 
drivers of the importance of adhering to the 30km/h speed limit, not only at pick up and drop-off but 
throughout the whole day. Students are often being led on walks through the community and we want to 
make everyone is safe.  
 
Also, please remember that during morning drop off and afternoon pick up, exit from the traffic loops is 
right turn only. And in case you forget…there are big old traffic signs starin’ right back at you when you go 
to make that illegal left hand turn! That’s right…I said it: illegal! That’s not just me talkin’! That’s an 
enforceable by-law, punishable by a $50,000 fine (okay, I made up the dollar amount but the rest is true – 
please follow the law!). 



 

  



 

 
 
 

 
 



 

 
  



 

 
 

 


